
 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSOCIATION NEWS: 

CAC (Citizens Advisory Committee) Meeting These meetings are free. We 

have door prizes, 50/50, and cookies. Everyone invited. How can you lose. Next 

meeting 4/21/22 at 6:30 PM at the Williams Farm Rec Center. 

Association Dues: Time to jump in and pay your association dues. Still only 

$15.00 for the entire year. Use the form at the bottom of this e-mail to make that 

happen. Don’t be the last one on your block to sign up. 

Garage Sale:  Almost time for the annual garage sale. Next Saturday, April 23rd 

from 8AM to 12PM is the primary date with April 30th being the rain date. The fee 

to participate is $5.00 for everyone. You set up in your own driveway or garage. 

Someone will be around to collect the fee. Signs will be put up and will advertise 

in the paper. This year our friends from the CHKD will be having their annual bake 

and plant sale in the country club parking lot so we’re expecting good traffic.  

History Corner: 

April 1, 1976 - Steve Jobs and Steve Wozniak found Apple computer 
April 3, 1860 - The Pony Express begins delivering the mail. 
April 4, 1949 -  The North Atlantic Treaty Organization (NATO) is signed.  
April 9, 1865 - Confederate General Robert E. Lee surrenders  to Ulysses S. Grant . 
April 12, 1862 -  The Civil War begins when confederate troops opened fire on the 
Union garrison at Fort Sumter. 
April 14, 1865 - President Abraham Lincoln is shot by John Wilkes Booth. 
April 15, 1912 -  The Titanic hits an iceberg in the Northern Atlantic ocean as sinks. 
April 18, 1775 -  Paul Revere makes his famous ride from Charlestown to Lexington. 
April 19, 1775 - The Battle of Lexington and Concord.  
April 21, 1898 - The Spanish-American War begins. 
April 30, 1789 - George Washington is inaugurated as the first president of the US 
April 30, 1803 -  The Louisiana Purchase is completed in Paris, France. 
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Safety Patrol-  

Every year, April is observed as Distracted Driving Awareness Month to mitigate 
the prevalence of distracted driving on United States roadways.  

1. Don’t Text and Drive. Texting and driving is often at the center of distracting driving prevention 
campaigns,   

2. Talking on the Phone While Driving Is Dangerous. Talking on the phone may seem harmless, 
especially if you are on speaker or using Bluetooth 

3. Listen to Music at a Low Volume. Since loud music can drown out outside sounds, it is considered 
a form of distraction.  

4. Don’t Overload Your Car with Passengers. Music is not the only sound that can be distracting; 
noisy passengers can also be very distracting. 

5. Don’t Eat while Driving. Eating while driving can take your attention -- and eyes -- off the road,. 

6. Set Up Your Navigation App or GPS Beforehand. Looking down at your dash or phone to review 
your route while driving is dangerous  

7. Leave Multitasking for Life Outside the Car. While multitasking is an important life skill, it is never 
a good idea to attempt it while driving. 

8. When Fatigue Hits, Pull Over. Fatigue is a serious driver distraction.  

9. If You’re Driving with a Baby, Have a Co-Pilot. Driving with a baby on board can be nerve-racking 
for even the most experienced drivers.  

10. Speak Up and Help Out The danger level of distracted driving is often equated to that of drunk 
driving.  

Crime Prevention- FOMO Scam (from AARP) 

Another scam making the headlines is the FOMO scam-fear of missing 
out. Like all scams this one preys upon your emotions. Often you’ll hear 
about incredibly great deals. Sometimes these “deals” come from 
friends, but actually people who use your social media to impersonate 
your friends. Most of these FOMOs require you to send some up-front 
money in order to get in. They are similar to the Nigerian prince who 
just left you a million dollars scam but in this case they come from what 
appears to be trusted friends or relatives. Don’t fall for it. Beware the 
words “that everybody is doing it”. 
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Yard Debris and Collection:  

 

In the Garden: Basic April Chores:  

 Fall and winter leave a lot of branches, dead leaves, and debris behind. Clear 

your garden, lawn and flower borders of any such debris so that you can 
prepare for the planting season. 

 You may also want to get rid of old, growth of herbaceous perennials and 
deciduous grass this early spring. This is also the time to do a lot of weeding 
in your garden. 

 Once you are through removing weeds, winter mulches, and debris, you can 
start digging and preparing your garden for planting. Assuming that the soil 

is not too wet and difficult to work on. 

 After clearing all the debris, nourish your soil with compost or well-rotted 
manure, if available. 

 This will feed the beneficial microorganisms in the soil and also encourage 
insect activity. Applying nutrients to the soil nourishes it, making it richer. 

 



with the minerals and essential elements your plants need to grow. 
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 If you don’t have compost or manure, apply a slow-release fertilizer. Just 
make sure not to use traditional synthetic lawn fertilizers for your garden. 

 Snails, slugs, and aphids usually hide and hibernate in the crowns of 
perennial plants throughout the winter. 

 These garden bugs come out in the warm weather to wreak havoc on your 
plants during spring and summer. 

 If you look closer, you could also find white vine weevil larvae in your 
compost heap. These larvae would feed on the roots of your plants. Be sure 

to treat your plants for vine weevils as well. 

 
Website: Don’t forget to check out our website from time to time. 
Located at: https://cyptca.com/ 
 

Crime Stats: (from VBGov.com 

 
 

 

 

https://cyptca.com/
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News from Virginia Wesleyan: 

April 21, 7pm - Wesleyan Jazz Ensemble and Orchestra 

The Wesleyan Jazz Ensemble, under the direction of Dr. Jason Squinobal and the 

Wesleyan Orchestra, under the direction of Justin Stanely, will present a joint 

concert Thursday night. Come listen for Dead Man's Blues by Jelly Roll 

Morton, Moanin' by Charles Mingus, and Trumpeter's Lullaby by Leroy Anderson, 

as well as Mozart's Eine Kleine Nachtmusik, Dvorak's Serenade for Strings, and 

Bach's Double Violin Concerto.  

 

April 22, 7pm - 50 Years of Singing with the Virginia Wesleyan Choirs 

The Wesleyan Choirs join together to celebrate 50 years of music at Virginia 

Wesleyan University. The choirs became a permanent organization in the Fall of 

1972 under the direction of Dr. David Clayton and have flourished over the past 

50 years to the organization they are today. Join Wesleyan Bravura (under the 

direction of student conductors), Camerata, and Vox Vera for a great concert with 

pieces by Antonio Vivaldi, The Beatles, R. Nathaniel Dett, and Timothy Takach. 

The choirs will also be joined by members of the Wesleyan Orchestra playing side 

by side with adjunct faculty and professional players. 

CITY NEWS: (more at VBGov.com) 

Celebrate Earth Day 

Join Parks & Rec to celebrate Earth Day with two awesome events. 

Drop off your recyclables at the Recycling Zone event on April 16. Then 

on April 23, come to Mt. Trashmore for a fun-filled celebration featuring 

food trucks, vendors, educational speakers, and hands on experiences! 

 

 

https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/parks-recreation/special-events/Pages/earth-day.aspx?utm_source=VBGOV&utm_medium=homeheadline&utm_campaign=ed2022
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Check Out Our New Website, VirginiaBeach.gov 

We have officially launched our new website, designed with a fresh look, 

improved navigation, new interactive tools and a new URL, 

virginiabeach.gov. This Phase I launch is part of a two-phase project that 

includes new, redesigned City department pages. Over the next several 

months, department content from vbgov.com will be migrated to the new 

site. City content will remain on both sites during the transition, however. 

Virginia Beach History Museums Hosting Arbor Day Celebration 
April 29 at the Thoroughgood House 

Looking for some Arbor Day fun for the whole family? Virginia Beach History Museums has a full 

slate of free festivities at the Thoroughgood House, 1636 Parish Road, from noon to 7 p.m. on 

Friday, April 29. 

 

 

 

https://virginiabeach.gov/
https://www.museumsvb.org/museums/thoroughgood-house

